## **Boston University**

College of Communication 640 Commonwealth Avenue Boston, Massachusetts 02215 617/353-3450



Mr. Elias Buchwald Vice Chairman Burson-Marsteller 230 Park Avenue, South New York, New York 10003

April 20, 1988

Dear Buck,

On behalf of the dean, Walter, the two sponsoring student groups and yours truly I'd like to thank you for your stimulating talk last week. Feedback was excellent and the students really enjoyed your talk. I appreciated you staying around for individual questions with the students afterwards.

It was good seeing you again and chatting with you. All in all I'd call it a highly successful evening. Many thanks.

Cordially,

Gerald Powers Associate Professor School of Mass Communication and Public Relations

GP/gme